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The following information was presented at this meeting: 

 

● Deputy Inspector McCormack announced that he is leaving the 48th Precinct to become 

the Deputy Commissioner after 2.5 years of service. Andrew Brown will replace him as 

the Deputy Inspector of the 48th Precinct. 

 

● Reports are stating that shooting is down 40% from last year. In order to continue the 

success of the N.C.O program, we must emphasize communication between the police 

and community. Community members are the key figures who help give information to 

the N.C.O program. 

 

● Aicha Bamba, the representative from Councilmember Richie Torres’ office, spoke about 

donations for the hurricane. She also spoke about the Town Hall meeting that will be 

held in the Bronx School 254 on Wednesday, October 4th. Mayor de Blasio, Richie 

Torres, and many other elected officials will be present at that meeting. Ms. Bamba also 

spoke about the Breast Cancer Walk that will be at Orchard Beach on October 15, 2017. 

 

 The following Information was presented at the Town Hall meeting on October 4, 2017: 

 

● Mayor de Blasio confirmed that shooting is down 40% within one year  

● The city will expand the cure violence movement to the 48th and 49th precincts 

● The Bronx has been granted a youth court 

● Some parks in the area will get renovations  

○ Sidewalks will be improved outside Monterey House  

○ Mapes Ballfield will get renovated 

○ Bleachers will be installed in the Quarry Road soccer field 

● Mayor de Blasio emphasized that every school community needs to tell the NYPD what 

they need and want  

 

Due to Halloween being on the last Tuesday of the month, the next meeting will be on Tuesday, 

October 24, 2017 at 7:00 PM at the 48th Precinct. The Law Enforcement Committee will meet on 

October 18, 2017. 

Honorable Ritchie Torres,                                                                     Honorable Rafael Salamanca, 
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